MEMORANDUM FOR:  Priscilla Lewis, Chief, Labor Relations Branch, ARHL

FROM:  Sherry Norton, Acting Co-Chair, Mid-Term Bargaining Team, 

                      Council of HUD Locals 222

SUBJECT:  Automated SF-50 Notification

I am in receipt of your Article 5 notice dated May 23, 2007, regarding the subject matter.


Please accept these preliminary proposals:

1. Union Notification:  This process will not affect any past practice related to the notification to the Union of personnel actions including but not limited to changes in bargaining unit status.  
2. Employee Notification:  When an SF-50 is generated, the employees will receive an e-mail message indicating that an action has been generated.
3. OPF:  Nothing in this automated system will affect management's obligation to retain and maintain a hard copy of every employees SF-50 in their official personnel file.  

4. Adverse Impact:  There shall be no adverse impact to any employee due to system errors including but not limited to the timely processing of personnel actions.
These are preliminary proposals only, and the Union reserves the right to bargain, amend or add proposals in accordance with Article 5.  Council President, Carolyn Federoff, will notify you of the Executive Boards selection of the Chief Negotiator for these negotiations.    

